MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD FEBRUARY 19, 2015
NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Maggie A., Tina A., Alicia E., Jason H., Bruce H., Michael K., Tom M, Jean M., Pam M., Tom M, Mike O., Lucky P., John Sa, John St.
Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 2nd Tradition and 2nd Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Jason H. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – John S (There is a Solution)
Visitors – Susan
Anniversaries – Pam M. (3 yrs.), Susan (1 yr.)
Birthdays – None.
Announcements:  
None. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Jason H. mentioned Spring Assembly and Conference coming up on March 27 - 29.  Also provided flyers.
OLD BUSINESS:
Mike G. contacted Willowbrook High School concerning venue for Summer Assembly on June 13th.  Details will be provided at next District meeting. 

Concerning upcoming DuPage County Open:  Maggie A. related a message from Faith W.  All necessary positions for the Open have been filled. 
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom M.)   January 2015 Minutes were approved.  Work on Position and Group Updates will be completed during the next month.
Treasurer:  (Linda L.)  Absent.  Jason H. reported an ending balance of $3,467.66.
DCM:  (Jason H.)
See written report below.
District 41 DCM Report 2/19/15:
District 41 GSR’s & Committee Members:
My report this month is pretty brief. I haven’t been as productive over the past month as I would have liked. Thank you to everyone who was able to attend the Winter Committee Meeting in La Fox last month. The 2015 Spring Assembly and Conference is coming up March 27th-29th at Pheasant Run in St. Charles. Flyers will be available at the meeting tomorrow. Everyone is encouraged to attend. The Dupage County Open is coming up this weekend and Faith and Alicia have done a great job rounding up volunteers to handle D41’s responsibilities. Mike G. and I have been in communication with the Area Alt. Chair regarding our hosting the Summer Assembly in June and are working on securing a local high school for the event. We have a few open spots for committee chairs and alternates. If you know anyone who would be a good fit for any of these please bring them to our district meeting! 

Thank all of you for your dedicated service to A.A.!

Yours,

Jason H. 

Other items: 

Please remember: All committee expenses must be accompanied by a receipt to receive reimbursement. 
Also reviewed open positions within the District.
Alt. DCM:  (John S.)
Reviewed upcoming events.  Brought flyers for distribution.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  (Maggie A.)  Provided information on and benefits of new answering service (AnswerNet).  Announced donation of $1,000 from Answering Service prudent reserve to District 41.  
ARCHIVES:  (Open)  
BTG:  (Tom M)

Tom M. clarified the role of Rich H. at Area.  Rich H. is to coordinate BTG only.  Reported speaking at Elmhurst Hospital Bridge Group.  Also conferred with Bridge Group coordinator and explained what Bridging the Gap is.  
CPC/PI:  (Open)

CORRECTIONS:  (Todd G.)  Absent.
ALT. CORRECTIONS:
(Tina A.)  Tina A. reports several volunteers for pen pals for inmates.  Reviewed Pink Cans program.  Requested cans.  Reported having six volunteers for the Corrections workshop.  Tina A. elected Corrections Chair.
GRAPEVINE:  (Open)  
ALT. GRAPEVINE:  (Susan H.)  Absent.
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Maggie A.)  Maggie A. reports smooth sailing.
LITERATURE:  (Alicia E.)  No report.
LCM:  (Ray W.)  Absent.
NEWSLETTER:  (Mike O.)
Passed out preview copies of upcoming Newsletter.  Reviewed contents.  Newsletter is to be distributed March 1st.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Susan H.)  Absent.  
TREATMENT:  (Mike F.)  Absent.  Jason H. reports that Elmhurst IOP Thursday meeting will be weekly as opposed to every other week.
WEBTECH:  (Jeane M.)
Reported 44,572 total hits with a total of 17,343 visitors.  Will provide monthly totals later.  Will reinstall Newsletter button on District 41 site.  Cautioned against use of last names in Newsletter stories.  
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K.)
 Absent.  

Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Thursday, March 19, 2015 @ 7:00 P.M. Anona Center East.
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